	
	KIDDERMINSTER FOREIGN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council
held on Monday 18th July  2016 at 7.30pm at Trimpley Village Hall

	
	Present   Councillor Mrs. L. Green
                Councillor Mr. G. Yarranton
                Councillor Mr. J. Gammond     
              2 Members of the public were present.                                    
	Councillor Mr. C Grainger

Councillor Mrs. C Gammond

Councillor Mr. B. Phillips

Councillor Mr. R. Jennings

 Mrs E Whitehouse (Clerk)

	1.
	Police Report and Public Local Forum

The problem of Japanese knot weed at Mount Pool was discussed.  The plant has a root system which can travel down for 3 metres, with a spread of 7 metres.  Some residential properties were within striking distance of this, and therefore of much concern.  The weed had been sprayed by a local authority on 7th July, and was dying back, but such treatment was required 3-4 times a year for a minimum of 5 years.  Cutting it back, and in particular strimming it, just helps to spread the plant. Injection into the hollow stems was also discussed and also who was to undertake control of the plant.  Spray training for the lengthsman was discussed, but this was expensive, and had to be continually renewed.  Consultation was also required with the landowner – Mrs. Nancy Briggs.  

	2.
	Apologies for Absence – 
Apologies from DC Rebecca Vale recorded.

	3.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr. J. Gammond and Mrs C Gammond declared interests as being members of the Village Hall committee.  Cllr Grainger declared an interest in any items relating to Riddings Brook and also an interest in the Area Green Belt Review.  Cllr. B. Phillips advised a pecuniary interest in respect of the churchyard Grant.  

	4.


	Approval of the Minutes The minutes of the Meeting of the Annual Parish Council Meeting held on 20th June 2016 were approved and signed, with some minor amendments.

	5.
	District and County Councillor Reports inc. progress reports on other matters
Items reported for attention by District or County Council by Cllr. Yarranton and other items of matters arising.
· Roadside grass cutting and splay attention – This had recently been done again
       as a second cut.  Thanks from Cllr. Phillips to Cllr. Gordon Yarranton for organising 
       this.  It had been done well this year to everyone’s satisfaction.  
· Weeds on Habberley Road footway sprayed – thanks to Cllr. G. Yarranton
· Drains and potholes – reported for attention by Cllr. Yarranton
·  in Hoarstone Lane 
· on crossroads at Trimpley (top of Halls Farm Lane)

· on road to Low Habberley from Trimpley
· Slippy Roadsurface – Habberley Lane – Dist. Cllr.  Becky Vale had previously
        reported she was contacting BHS – awaiting further report to next meeting.
· Charging VA Sign & Batteries - Clerk awaiting sign to check for repair with suppliers. Cllr. B. Phillips liaising with Lengthsman on this.  
· Fly tipping: Hoarstone Lane – removed. It was agreed that a plea should be made to local farmers to keep field access gateways closed off – Clerk to suggest in next newsletter.  It was noted that Mark Blakeway had installed a new gate at Low Habberley that was helping to control access.
· CCTV re Flytipping – Clerk to write to Ian Hardiman at the District Council about provision/installation of a CCTV camera in one of the most abused areas for fly-tipping.  It was noted that a DC Officer (Mr. Smith?) had been doing some research on this.  Clerk to also ask, if footage is obtained, would the District Council proceed to prosecution of perpetrators?  Agenda for next meeting. 

	6.
	PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CONTROL:
a) Previous planning applications 
16/0041/EIA – Construction of Powder Activated Carbon Dosing Unit and alterations to the Pump House at Trimpley Reservoir  by Severn Trent Water
Awaiting decision
16/0304 Fell English Yew at Park Attwood Clinic
Tree had been felled, due to a misunderstanding between applicant and Alvan Kingston, District Council Arboricultural officer.  
16/0325 – Park Attwood Clinic – Conversion of Clinic to 6 x 2 Bedroom and 1 x 3 Bedroom appartment, extension to existing staff house, erection of 4 new dwellings and erection of Garage Block

Comment:
"1) We still feel that some mention of "Change of Use" should have been in the application.  There is a considerable difference between the commercial enterprise which amounted to the Clinic, and the now proposed residential use.  The term "Conversion" could just refer to a structural change of the building - not a "change of use".

2)The same comment, about "change of use" also applies to the existing staff house - which was only granted to be erected in connection with the previous "clinic", and now appears to have "stand alone" status.

3) Your comment about a third party coming forward if the application affected land in their ownership can only apply if the third party is made aware of the application.  As you know, it was only after we contacted  you that the owners of Home Lodge were notified of this application.  I do not know how the District Planners expected them to "come forward" if they were unaware of the application, and we hope that this now has been rectified - and that the residents of Home Lodge have made the District council aware of how this application could well affect their property - particularly in respect of land they own (and not in ownership of the applicant) where their septic tank is sited.

4)With regard to the trees mentioned, we would ask (with advice to you from Alvan Kingston) that the small-leaved Lime Tree stump be retained (it is already shooting - after severe cutting back by the applicant's agents), and we would like to see as a condition  in any permission granted that there must be tree planting to replace trees (like for like) of those already felled to be stipulated.

5)With regard to Section 106 monies, I hope you have now located where this is mentioned in the planning application.  My members are not happy that any 106 monies stipulated in any permission relating to this site be spent elsewhere in the District.  We have had very little affordable housing opportunities in our parish for many, many years, and ideally we feel that this development could be the opportunity we require to produce affordable housing in our parish for the needs of local parishioners.  

We ask that the District Council Planning committee take full consideration of the points made by this Parish, particularly in respect of the type of housing development proposed."
b) Compliance Issues /Appeals.
i)  Easter Cottage -           ) these properties were being investigated by 
ii) Crundalls Cottage –    )  District Council Enforcement Officers.  Nothing new to report.
iii)Trimpley Green Farm  )
iv) Large Caravan at the bottom of Hoarstone Lane…    Very much bigger and not in the same place.

v) Building going up in the garden of house in Crundalls Lane, Greenacres – Cllr. C. Grainger and Clerk to investigate.
Clerk to chase up progress on all compliance matters for the next meeting.
c) Matters relating to the Solar Park Development at Trimpley Reservoir.
Clerk had had an article about the GPDO published in the Local Council Review magazine about this issue.  A reply had also been received from the MP, from which it was clear that not all the issues had been understood, or addressed.  Clerk to send reply to the MP.  In the meantime, the matter was now a fait accompli, and little further could be done, apart from attempting to extract better communication channels from the District Council in place.
d) Local Plan and Green Belt Review – Clerk had responded, as instructed, stating that the Parish Council would wish to see currently designated Green Belt in the parish preserved as such.  In respect of the “presentation” on this matter, advised to be in September, she had been told there wasno actual date had fixed for this yet, but it would be advised. 

	7.
	Progress Reports / Correspondence, and other Outstanding Items
a) Tree Planting and Tree Identification within the Parish  Clerk had made mention of this in the newsletter, and had also written to Ivor Hayward about the planting of a number of trees, but had received no reply.  Clerk to provide a copy of the letter to Cllr. Mrs. C. Gammond.
b) Smartwater Provision within the Parish and Crime Prevention
The Chair gave a report on the Crime Prevention Evening she had attended at Far Forest.
Notable points from her report were:-

“Guardcam” – Pete Aston had spoken at length about this at the evening.

Other Crime Prevention measures noted and reported on were:-

· Bike Register

· Do a log on farm buildings/sheds, noting serial numbers and keeping a register

· Fix alarms and perhaps retractable posts – on driveways / accesses to properties

· Saddle marking

· Wristbands for tractors / equipment that will not start unless the wristband is closeby

· Stourport Neighbourhood Watch now goes out on Facebook, and this was reaching a lot of younger people, with positive results

· Citizens Academy Course – 10 week course (2 hours per week)

Smartwater

Clerk advised that she had received notification from the Police that they would be able to find 50% of the funding to supply every household in the parish with a Smartwater kit.  There are approx. 375 households in the parish, and if 60% of these sign up, then signage will be supplied for erection on entry roads to the area advising that it was a smartwater protected area.
375 households x £9.00 per kit x 50% = probable cost to parish of £1687.  

Clerk to table full report at next meeting of how the scheme would work, whether we could order on a sale or return basis, due to households not wanting a kit, or already having a kit, what “use by” dates are on the kits, how long does a mark on property last, how the kits would be distributed and explained to each household.  Being informed by the Clerk’s report, a decision to be made at the next meeting on whether or not to proceed.H

	8.
	Lengthsman – 
There was no report from the Lengthsman.  
Chairman asked if Cllr. Yarranton could arrange for the road sweeper to sweep, and also the gulley emptier to attend to drains from Low Habberley to Ferndale, as they appear to be blocking up again with silt.

	9.


	Financial Reports .
a) Cheques signed :
Clerk’s PAYE - £60.80

	10
	Road Accident

18th July Crundalls Lane – Blocked road for two hours.  Van tipped over onto VW Polo.

No one hurt.   However, speed and roadsurface seemed to be contributory factors, as well as people who were unfamiliar with the road.

	11.
	Other Matters

SVR Flying Scotsman Event – Clerk to contact police about the possibility of indiscriminate parking along Northwood Lane during the course of this event, with possible problems on access for residents of the chalets on hill Farm.  
Entrance steps into Habberley Valley from Valley Close – this pathway needs strimming back.  Clerk to contact the rangers to ask for attention.

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting  –  confirmed as 15th August  at 7.30p.m.
The meeting closed at 9.45pm.
                                          Chairman  : _________________________________________ 
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